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1511 S Willow St21-055334 5/30/2021   1:34:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 05/30/2021  at 01:46 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to suspicious activity at 1511  S Willow St.  Upon arrival I spoke 
with Eva Guzman.  Ms. Guzman stated a Hispanic male unknown to her was at the rear door to her residence knocking on her 
door.  Ms. Guzman was just trying to get the unknown male to leave her property.  I made contact with the male who identified 
himself as Elias Ramirez.  Mr. Ramirez was intoxicated and it was determined that he actually lived at 1507 S Willow St.  There 
was someone at the residence at 1507 S Willow St who was able to confirm that Mr. Ramirez did live at that residence.  Mr. 
Ramirez was escorted back to 1507 S Willow St and safely returned inside the residence without further incident.

No further action was taken at this time for this incident.

2102 Milne St21-055339 5/30/2021   1:50:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

 On 05/30/2021  at 02:04 hours, Officer St. John (83696) responded to a disorder at 2102 Milne St. Officers were called to this 
residence again, this time Michelle Harris, who was in a disorder with her son, Miguel Williams. This time the disorder was a radio 
that Ms. Harris told police she owned, and that Mr. Williams was using. This lead to the police being called again, and Mr. 
Williams and Madison Lewis decided to leave the residence. Mr. Williams packed some personal items and he and Ms. Lewis 
said they were going to City Cafe and the hotel attached to it.

1140 E 23rd St21-055352 5/30/2021   3:13:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/30/2021  at 03:13 hours, Officer M. Recaido #965 was dispatched to 1140 E 23rd St. for a suspicious person.  Upon arrival, 
officers met with Mr. Christopher McCloud, who was on the side of the business.  Officers also located that the business door was
open but did not appear to be forced open.  Mr. McCloud stated that the owners allow him to stay at the business when it is 
closed.  Officers attempted to locate a responsible but were unable to get in contact with one.  Officers checked his info and did 
not find any outstanding warrants.  Mr. McCloud was released and told to leave the business for the night.  No further at this time.

701 N Germantown Rd21-055386 5/30/2021   4:00:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 05/30/2021  at 07:10 hours, Officer Brelsford (77566) responded to a Vandalism at 701  N Germantown Rd. Police received a 
call that a party had broken into #203 apartment at the above location. It was stated on the 911  call that "they had broken in again 
last night" and heard people talking in the adjacent apartment that was supposed to be vacant. Police observed a broken window 
at the rear of the apartment. It was clearly visible that a party was asleep on the floor. Police identified a David Glover as the party
that was inside the apartment asleep. Police attempted to make contact with the landlord but were unable to do so at the time. Mr
Glover's information was documented as well as the damage to the rear window. Police to follow up at a later date to see if 
charges need to be pressed. Nothing further at this time. EOR.

1609 Long St21-055404 5/30/2021   9:23:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information
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On 05/30/2021  at 09:39 hours, Officer W.D. Johnson (66987) reported a memo at 1609 Long St. I Officer W.D. Johnson spoke to 
Mr. Gabriel St. James who found a Benz key fob while walking his dog on 17th Street. The Key fob has been turned into property.

3908 Calhoun Ave21-055461 5/30/2021   1:29:00PM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 05/30/2021  at 13:35 hours, Officer Sanchez (73514) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga at 
3908 Calhoun Ave. Police received an anonymous call regarding a vehicle that was possibly stolen. Upon arrival police located 
the vehicle, a blue Jeep wrangler with no license plate (VIN of 1J4GA59148L504611). The vehicle had been reported stolen out of 
Bradley County and had a NIC number of V140480106. There was no one around the vehicle, and police checked the house that 
was next to the gravel lot where the vehicle was located, but no one was home. The vehicle was locked and there were no keys 
with it. Police confirmed the stolen status, and had the vehicle towed. Bradley County was notified of the recovery and they will 
take it out of NCIC. There is no suspect information. There is nothing further at this time.

125 S Moore Rd21-055467 5/30/2021   2:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 05/30/2021  at 14:15 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 125 S Moore Rd. Police were called to the scene b/c 
an unknown party stated that a male was running around screaming and hollering and throwing his shirt off. Police made contact 
with Travis Caldwell. Travis informed police that he was visiting from California and was just hot. He stated that he was doing 
mission work in the area with his wife. Travis was negative on warrants. No further

1400 Market St21-055488 5/30/2021   3:30:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 05/30/2021  at 15:40 hours, Officer Ziegler (83701) reported a memo at 1400 Market St. Ms. Skinner wanted Mr. O'Berry and 
Mr. Strickland trespassed from the property. The parties were informed they were trespassed and went on with their day. No 
further police action was taken .

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

1101 Arlington Ave21-055543 5/30/2021   6:32:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/30/2021  at 18:45 hours, Officer Cooke (78367) reported a memo at 1101  Arlington Ave. Police responded to the above 
address and spoke with the reporting party who identified herself as Kimberly Hurd. Ms. Hurd stated that she was in a disorder 
with Jonathan Walker over an argument she had with he had with her son. Ms. Hurd stated that she wanted Mr. Walker to leave 
for the day Police asked Mr. Walker to leave and he agreed and obtained a large bag of clothing and left the apartment. Police 
have nothing further. EOR.
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2020 Gunbarrel Rd21-055546 5/30/2021   7:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/30/2021  at 19:10 hours, Officer J. Fincher (84846) reported a memo at 2020 Gunbarrel Rd. Police made contact with 
Tsega Tesseman. Ms. Tesseman stated a rider got her Lyft account suspended because she was "driving under the influence". 
Ms. Tesseman did not give police any indication that she was driving under the influence. No further.

1800 Wilcox Blvd21-055653 5/30/2021  11:25:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 05/30/2021  at 23:25 hours, Officer St. John (83696) conducted a traffic stop at 1800 Wilcox Blvd. Officers saw a white 
Hyundai Sonata (  TN) traveling northbound on 800 North Holtzclaw Ave. Officers noticed the vehicle did not have a 
working driver's side taillight. Officers saw the vehicle make an improper turn turning eastbound on Wilcox Blvd from North 
Holtzclaw Ave, by not going to the nearest lane of travel. Officers conducted a traffic stop based on these offenses and came into 
contact with the driver Tiffany Bell . Officers responded to a repossession order for this vehicle under 21-054894 
involving Ms. Bell having a car repossessed. Ms. Bell stated she got her vehicle back the next day after it was repossessed. Ms. 
Bell was given a voucher to get her taillight fixed. There is nothing further.

2103 Huff Pl21-055688 5/31/2021   2:05:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 05/31/2021  at 02:15 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to suspicious activity at Tienda Lider Vision, LLC at 2103 Huff Pl.  
Information provided by dispatch was a male wearing gray jacket and gray pants was inside the fenced in area of the above 
address.  Responding officers made contact with an individual matching the provided description and positively identified him as 
Jessee Shropshire.

I spoke with the owner of  above address, Bernardo Braulio-Garcia.  Mr. Braulio-Garcia had video of Mr. Shropshire going through
items inside the fenced in area of his business property and requested that Mr. Shropshire be trespassed from his business at the
above address.

Mr. Shropshire was notified by police that he was trespassed from the above business.

No further action was taken at this time for this incident.

E 4th St//Market St21-055696 5/31/2021   2:28:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 05/31/2021  at 02:28 hours, Officer Andrew Hayes (84851) responded to a Property Found at E 4th St / Market St. Police found 
a check book with a Rayna Halliday name on them. Police found them on a disorderly conduct suspect who was arrested at the 
above location under complaint number 21-055679. The suspect stated that he found said checkbook on the sidewalk. Police 
took the checkbook to property.

3182 S Crest Pl21-055697 5/31/2021   2:15:00AM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 05/31/2021  at 02:34 hours, Officer M. Recaido #965 was dispatched to 3182 S Crest Pl. for a report of a theft.  Upon arrival, 
officers met with Ms. Darlene Brown, who stated that around 0215 hours, a white male wearing a white t-shirt and blue jeans 
came onto her property.  She stated that the male took two doormats worth about 75 dollars and a blue table worth around 50 
dollars from her porch.  Ms. Brown then showed officers a video of the male taking the items, getting into a white sedan, and drive
away.  Officers checked the area for the vehicle but were unable to locate it.

2925 Rossville Blvd21-055698 5/31/2021   2:33:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information
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On 05/31/2021  at 02:34 hours, Officer Allen (65118) reported a memo at 2925 Rossville Blvd.  Police were dispatched to a 
disorder at the above-listed address. Police made contact with 
Mr. Richard Cannon works security at the establishment. Mr. Cannon stated to police three unidentified Hispanic males were told 
to leave the business but refused to do so when asked. After several minutes the three unidentified Hispanic males left the 
establishment before police arrived headed west on 30th St. No further police action is needed at this time.

1519 E 48th St21-055700 5/31/2021   2:36:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 05/31/2021  at 02:42 hours, Officer Puckett (61905) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga at 1519 
E 48th St. 
Police responded to a suspicious vehicle call at the above location. Upon arrival, the vehicle was found to be stolen out of 
Rossville Ga. Furthermore the vehicle was recovered and taken to United Wrecker at 3810 Rossville Blvd. The vehicle was taken 
out of NCIC and attempts made by dispatch to notify the owner. Nothing further.

 
 

 
 

 

 

1501 W 48th St21-055733 5/30/2021  12:01:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 05/31/2021  at 07:54 hours, Officer Joseph Brookshire (86045) reported a memo at 1501  W 48th St. Police made contact with 
a Mrs. Lynn Cavalier that stated that someone had gotten into her car and looked through it. Mrs. Cavalier stated that there was 
no damage to the inside or outside of the vehicle. Mrs. Cavalier stated that nothing was stolen and that this had to happen 
between 05/30/2021 01:00 hours and 05/31/2021 07:00 hours. Mrs. Cavalier has no suspect information. Police put Mrs. 
Cavaliers house on the watch list during midnight hours. Nothing further to report.

2250 Center St21-055740 5/31/2021   8:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/31/2021  at 08:50 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 2250 Center St. The manager of Homestead Hotel 
called in stating that there was a white male asleep in the computer room. Police made contact with Justice Edwards. Justice was
not staying at the hotel. Police made sure that he was physically okay and then told him to vacate the premises. No further.

800 Cherry St21-055760 5/31/2021  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/31/2021  at 10:08 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) reported a field interview located at 800 Cherry St.  Police made 
contact with Marvin Cummins, who is a known homeless vagrant who frequents the downtown area.  Mr. Cummins was upset tha
the Reed House asked him to leave the property due to panhandling.  Mr. Cummins was informed to stop panhandling, he left the
scene without incident.
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218 Water St21-055780 5/30/2021   6:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/02/2021  at 07:41  hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 218 
Water St. The victim added the serial to his stolen gun and it was entered into NCIC under Nic# G845382180. This new info was 
taken by phone.

1702 Walker Ave21-055798 5/31/2021  12:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/31/2021  at 12:25 hours I, Officer King (78347), responded to a Disorder at 1702 Walker Ave. Upon arrival I spoke to the 
Ms. Amiricale Nalory who stated that she got into an argument with Ms. Latasor Dews and her ex boyfriend Mr. Virgil Kyner.  I 
spoke to all the parties involved and they stated that the argument was verbal.  Ms. Dews stated that she wanted Ms. Nalory to 
leave the area and to leave her and Mr Kyner alone.  Ms Nalory agreed to leave the scene.

4806 13th Ave21-055818 5/31/2021   1:58:00PM 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidenc

On 05/31/2021  at 13:53 hours, Officer Waltero (79887) responded to a False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game at 4806 13th 
Ave. 

I spoke to Maudie Oliver over the phone, who stated she was scammed $1,000 via the gift card scam. Ms. Oliver stated she 
received a call thinking it was her sister and they made her purchase 5 Nike gift cards with $200 value each from Walgreens. Ms. 
Oliver stated she gave them the card info and all. Ms. Oliver stated she does not remember the exact date it occurred at this time,
no further info.

2022 Broad St21-055853 5/30/2021   6:30:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 05/31/2021  at 16:00 hours, Officer Waltero (79887) responded to a Vandalism at 2022 Broad St. 

I spoke to David Dietrich over the phone, who stated someone attempted to cut off the catalytic converter off a Uhual truck. No 
estimated damage value at this time.

 

 
 

 

727 E 11th St21-055866 5/31/2021   5:27:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 05/31/2021  at 16:55 hours, Officer Ziegler (83701) responded to a Vandalism at 727 E 11th St. Mr. Price stated that a female, 
who stays at the camp, threw all of his belongings outside of his tent after he had spent all day cleaning up. He does not know 
when exactly it happened. He is unsure of an exact name of the suspect. Police told him to call back if they came back. No further
police action was taken.

144 Browns Ferry Rd21-055877 5/31/2021   5:50:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity
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On 05/31/2021  at 17:51  hours, Officer Joshua Price (76315) reported a memo at 144 Browns Ferry Rd. Police were called to the 
area for a Disorder. Upon arrival, I made contact with Ms. Devries and Mr. Henson. The two of them were with a older white 
Nissan sedan with no tag and the front wheel was pulled off. For some reason the two of them had been in a disorder and wheel 
studs for the front wheel. They said if didn't go any farther than the two of them yelling at each other. Both parties cooled down 
and I left the area.
Both parties stated that they are homeless and they live in the car.

 
  

 
 

730 E 11th St21-055963 5/31/2021  10:51:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 05/31/2021  at 22:55 hours, Officer Andrew Hayes (84851) responded to a Vandalism at 730 E 11th St. Police responded to an 
alarm call at the above location. Upon arrival, police located a broken window on the Northwest side of the building. A responsible 
for the building responded and boarded up the window. Police do not have a suspect at this time.

646 W 13th Street Ct21-055965 5/31/2021  10:55:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 06/02/2021  at 14:33 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) wrote a continuation/supplement for a delayed Weapon Law 
Violations/Vandalism at 646 W 13th Street Ct.  Upon arrival, Police spoke to the complainant, Shea Taylor, who is the manager of 
Ridgeway Apartments.  Ms. Taylor stated she wished to add information to this report due to two complexes at Ridgeway 
Apartments suffering damage from the gunfire on this date.  Ms. Taylor stated (1204-G) and (1208-A) sustained damages.    

1204-G - Several walls were struck causing damage to the drywall and outer exterior (300).  Picture added to report.

1208-A - HVAC unit was hit which will need to be replaced (2,000).  Pictures added to report.

 

 

 

2024 E 23rd St21-055969 5/31/2021  10:53:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/31/2021  at 22:53 hours, Officer M. Recaido #965 was dispatched to 2024 E 23rd St. for a disorder.  Upon arrival, officers 
met with Ms. Raven Reagan, who stated that a green vehicle came onto the lot and parked.  A black male and a white female got 
out of the car, and the black male began hitting the white female with his fist.  Both parties got into the vehicle again left the scene
Officers checked the area for that vehicle but were unable to locate it.

1020 W 37th St21-055970 5/31/2021  11:15:00PM 290 Vandalism
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On 05/31/2021  at 23:34 hours, Officer Dyess #704 responded to 1020 W 37Th st for a vandalized car. On arrival Police spoke 
with the Victim, Linda McClendon, who stated she came outside and her back windshield was busted out. There is no suspect 
information at this time and nothing was stolen from the vehicle.

2627 Hixson Pike21-055971 5/31/2021  11:31:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 05/31/2021  at 23:10 hours, Officer CREIGHTON, TREVOR (73490) reported a memo at 2627 Hixson Pike. 

Once on scene police located an older W/M walking the halls inside his apartment building. At this time police found the male was
intoxicated and was having issues getting to his apartment. Police at this time assisted the male to his room and made sure he 
was safe before clearing the scene.

Nothing further to report.

 

4308 Grand Ave21-055998 6/1/2021   1:37:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 01:43 hours, Officer Dyess #704 responded to a vandalism call at 4308 Grand Ave. On arrival, Police met with 
Rachel McDonald who believed her neighbor broke her camera. After watching the footage there was no evidence of anyone 
breaking her camera.

407 Chestnut St21-056004 6/1/2021   1:35:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 01:42 hours, Officer T. Durham (77571) reported a memo at 407 Chestnut St. On this date an employee of the 
Double Tree hotel called stating a slender build white female wearing a red dress was outside in the valet area. I made contact 
with the woman who stated she had a friend that was supposed to be staying at the Double tree, but was not. She then stated she
was going to try to find a room at another hotel. After checking her for warrants she left the area.

2528 Broad St21-056016 6/1/2021   2:54:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 03:00 hours, Officer Dyess #704 responded to a disorder at 2528 Broad St. On arrival Police found Larry 
Vaughn who was accidently pepper sprayed by Demetrius Bailey. Mr. Bailey then sprayed himself to show Mr. Vaughn it was an 
accident. EMS arrived and neither party wanted to be transported. No party wanted to press charges.

325 Market St21-056027 6/1/2021   4:31:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/01/2021  at 04:38 hours, Officer T. Durham (77571) reported a memo at 325 Market St. On this date Mr. John Bradley with 
River City Security and investigations called that a Silver Chrysler 300 was parked as a road hazard. Upon arrival the vehicle was 
parked more than 18" from the curb leaving a portion in the roadway. Mr. Bradley stated he observed a vehicle almost hit the 
vehicle prior to calling.
United Wrecker arrived to tow the vehicle.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

620 E 11th St21-056029 6/1/2021   5:21:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 06/01/2021  at 05:23 hours, Officer Andrew Hayes (84851) responded to a Vandalism at 620 E 11th St. Police responded to a 
back up fire call at the above location. Upon arrival, police located a dumpster that was on fire. The company name Junk King 
was printed on the side of it. The dumpster was the only item on fire however the flames were a hazard to surrounding tents in the
homeless camp tent city at the above location. Police believe incidents like this will continue in that area due to the large 
homeless population camped there. Police have no suspects and the Junk King company was notified of the damage.

4301 Ohls Ave21-056032 6/1/2021  12:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 06/01/2021  at 09:42 hours, Officer Smith, Zachary (77584) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 
4301  Ohls Ave.   Vehicle was located by owner. No new damage.  Owner was able to drive vehicle away.  No suspect information.
Vehicle removed from NCIC.  Nothing follows.

On 06/01/2021  at 06:30 hours, Officer Dyess #704 responded to 4301  Ohls Ave for a auto theft (5V67F7). On arrival Police met 
with the RP, Carmen Cole, who stated she had left the keys in the vehicle and when she came outside in the morning the vehicle 
was gone. There is no suspect information at this time. The Chevrolet Cruz was put into NCIC as stolen (V843010132) and 
BOLO'd.

946 Business Park Dr21-056049 6/1/2021   1:42:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 07:20 hours, Officer Kelley (86049) reported a memo at 946 Business Park Dr.  Upon arrival, Police observed 
an abandoned vehicle which appeared it was burned intentionally. Fire Investigator Moore was called and will handle the report 
further. No further action was taken.

On 06/02/2021  at 0013 hours, Officer J. Cannon 1089 responded to 900 Business Park Dr after learning this vehicle was part of a 
criminal investigation. This Nissan Versa was learned to be involved in a hit and run crash at 514 Isbill Rd. The driver that night 
was found to be Madison Hall according to a few different sources. Ms. Hall was attempting to get rid of the evidence(her vehicle) 
and was going to attempt to report the vehicle stolen to file it through her insurance falsely. I spoke with Inv. Moore who after 
learning of this new evidence wished for the vehicle to be towed for evidence. The vehicle was towed to the backlot at 3410 
Amnicola Hwy by Mostellars.

959 Gateway Ave21-056055 5/30/2021   8:00:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 06/01/2021  at 08:20 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 959 Gateway 
Ave, parking lot.  Upon arrival, I spoke to the victim, Daughnalan Ward, who stated sometime between the hours of 08:00 on May 
30th to 08:00 on this date, someone stole the catalytic converter to his 2005 Honda CR-V.  There is no suspect information at this 
time.  Upon examining the Honda it appears the suspect(s) used a cutting tool to remove the catalytic converter.  Mr. Ward stated 
he needed a report for insurance purposes.

6352 Laramie Cir21-056059 5/31/2021  10:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/01/2021  at 08:39 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 6352 Laramie Cir at the 
victim's home.  The victim said she last saw her vehicle about 10 pm last night and it stayed there overnight. This morning around
7:45 am, she discovered the inside of the vehicle had been rambled through and the glovebox and console had been opened. 
However, she said nothing had been stolen and there was no damage, so she believes she forgot to lock the vehicle last night.  
She said she noticed there was a police officer at a neighbor's residence and so it's possible there were other vehicle break-ins 
around there.  Also, she said a mailbox was demolished at one of her neighbors as well.  She said there was nothing on her ring 
camera but her neighbors have cameras and she will call us back later if there is any video found.  Case status is Attempted.   
This report was taken by phone.
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3932 Juniper St21-056063 6/1/2021   9:28:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 06/01/2021  at 09:00 hours, Officer C. Darling responded to a Vandalism at 3932 Juniper St. Tenant Demetriona Wade stated 
that over the weekend someone kicked in her door. Ms. Wade stated that she does not know who did it and nothing was taken. 
No suspect info or evidence. No further

7014 Mccutcheon Rd21-056071 6/1/2021   9:41:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 09:25 hours, Officer Hamilton (66984) reported a memo at 7014 McCutcheon Rd. Upon arrival I spoke with 
hotel employee Shanika Lazenby. Ms. Lazenby said that Travis Martin was on hotel property. She said that he was previously 
trespassed and told not to return. Suspect was GOA upon my arrival. There is nothing further to report.

3817 Church St21-056078 5/31/2021  10:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/02/2021  at 15:26 hours, Officer Waltero (79887) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 3817 
Church St. 

I spoke to Eric Stinnett over the phone who wanted to add the serial number to the firearm. The Glock's serial number, USF761, 
was entered into NCIC and NIC #G235298550 was generated.

6220 Lee Hwy21-056086 6/1/2021  10:15:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 10:20 hours, Officer C. Darling reported a memo at 6220 Lee Hwy. Vanesa Lares stated that while parked on 
the lot of Mcdonalds her vehicle was struck by a van. Christine Neal stated that she was backing from a parking space when she 
backed into a sedan. All parties had valid documents and no injuries were reported. All parties received and filled out the 
necessary paperwork for a private property crash. No further

2611 Riverside Dr21-056093 6/1/2021  10:35:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/01/2021  at 10:36 hours, Officer Silveira (66499) responded to a delayed Theft from Motor Vehicle at 2611  Riverside Dr/ 
Phaltless Inc. Upon arrival, Police spoke with the complainant, Mr. Irvin. He reported that the video surveillance camera system 
shows that on May 28, 2021  approximately 15:02Hrs, a Husqvarna concrete saw and a redmax backpack blower were stolen 
from one of the company's trucks that was parked next to the front gate. The video shows a blue light vehicle possibily a 
Chevrolet Volt arriving at 1502Hrs. Then, a black male gets out from the front passenger side and snatches the concrete saw and 
the blower from the truck that was parked next to the front gate. The suspect is described as a young black male, wearing a light 
blue shirt and blue jeans pants. The suspect's vehicle was seen turning left on Riverside Drive. No serial number was provided.

700 Birmingham Hwy21-056105 6/1/2021  10:20:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 06/01/2021  at 10:55 hours, Officer Kelley (86049) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 700 Birmingham Hwy. 
Upon arrival, Police spoke to victim Harold Guffey and suspect Curtiss Harris. Mr. Harris works for the City of Chattanooga and 
was mowing the grass on the side of Birmingham Hwy. Mr. Harris told police that a rock must of been hit by the mower and 
cracked Mr. Guffey's windshield. Mr. Guffey estimates the damage at about $200. Both parties were cooperative and left scene 
after the investigation was complete. No further action was taken.

822 Hooker Rd21-056106 6/1/2021  10:31:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity
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On 06/01/2021  at 11:21  hours, Officer Joseph Brookshire (86045) reported a memo at 822 Hooker Rd. Police arrived on scene 
and made contact with a Mrs. Mayes who told police that she believed a male that was mowing the grass had relieved himself on 
the side of her house. Mrs. Mayes talked to the supervisor of the man and told him what had happened. Mrs. Mayes then called 
police. Police then made contact with a Mr. Micheal Jones the owner of the company and told police that they have had trouble 
with Mrs. Mayes before and that she calls on them all the time. Police gather both parties information and left the scene.

6220 Shallowford Rd21-056111 6/1/2021  11:10:00AM 91Z Intelligence Report

On 06/01/2021  at 11:10 hours, Officer Nelson (75393) reported a memo at 6220 Shallowford Rd. Police responded to a possible 
disorder at the above address and located a Mr. Nicholas Jones on scene attempting to locate his friend Erika Bell. Mr. Jones 
stated that Erika was moving out of her Apt. and needed help but was having trouble with her Ex-boyfriend. Police were able to 
locate Ms. Bell in Apt. 431  and she stated that her Ex was outside the residence earlier but had left and she was fine and just 
packing her things. Ms. Bell did not give police any information about her Ex and stated that she was fine and was just wanting to 
pack up and leave. No further police action.

1409 Highland Way21-056131 6/1/2021  11:00:00AM 90Z Obscene/Harassing Phone Calls

On 06/01/2021  at 11:50 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Obscene/Harassing Phone Calls at 1409 Highland Way.  
The victim said she received a strange call from Ph# (Kingston, Tn) around 11  am this morning. She said a male 
started talking and told her that she had won prizes from Publisher's Clearing House. She then told him that she was not 
interested and hung up.  She said he kept calling back 2 or 3 times and she kept hanging up on him. During one of the calls, he 
stated he was going to send a car to her as a prize.  Also, he asked "is this you Ms Harper or you’re grand daughter" and that 
made the victim uncomfortable. During another call he stated " I’ll have to send someone to you...." but she hung up before he 
finished talking because she said it sounded like a possible threat. She said she has had these types of calls before. This report 
was taken by phone.

2711 Long St21-056134 6/1/2021  12:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 12:10 hours, Officer Kelley (86049) reported a memo at 2711  Long St. Mr. Glazier's wife called police and told 
police that other - Ethan Glazier sent her a picture of a knife and told her that he was going to slit his wrists. Police went to the 
above address and met with Mr. Glazier. He did not indicate he wanted to hurt himself and that he was just upset that he caught 
his wife cheating on him. Police did not see Mr. Glazier as a harm to himself or others. 

Due to the wife's anonymity she was unable to send police the messages that caused police to arrive on scene. No further action 
was taken.

7421 Commons Blvd21-056135 6/1/2021  11:00:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/01/2021  at 12:00 hours, Officer C. Darling responded to a Shoplifting at 7421  Commons Blvd. Home Depot. LP employee 
Earlene Deeter stated that she observed three black females select items from inside the store and pass all points of sale without
purchasing them. LP employee Earlene Deeter then stopped them at the front door and was able to recover all of the stolen 
property. RP stated that the females then left in a black Chrysler possibly 300 with a paper temp tag. At this time the identity of the
females are unknown. No further

1220 King St21-056136 5/31/2021   6:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/02/2021  at 15:08 hours, Officer Michael Sharp (66993) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 
1220 King St. Victim called in to provide the serial number (S/N BA201399) for his stolen pistol. I entered the pistol into NCIC 
under NIC#G605292441. No further police action taken.

2008 Gunbarrel Rd21-056174 6/1/2021   1:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/01/2021  at 13:45 hours, Officer C. Darling reported a memo at 2008 Gunbarrel Rd. Thomas Nelson stated that he was on 
Gunbarrel Rd. when he ran into the back of a blue sedan. Sharon Carboni stated that she was on Gunbarrel Rd. when she was 
rear ended by a black sedan. No injuries were reported and all had the proper documentation. Parties wished to exchange 
information and the damage was less then 1,500. No further

2515 Ocoee St21-056177 6/1/2021   1:35:00PM 23H Other Larceny/Access Device

On 06/01/2021  at 13:40 hours, Officer Tillery (0042223) responded to a Other Larceny/Access Device at 2515 Ocoee St. Upon 
arrival police was informed by the complainant Asha Nelson that he cousin Kendeishae Waltkins used her temp work pay card 
with out her permission and with drawled $202.00 from the account. Police spoke with Ms. Waltkins informed police that he may 
have used the card by mistake since they were employed by the same employer. A short time later police was informed by Ms. 
Nelson that Ms. Waltkins had paid her money back and she did not want to prosecute. No further police action taken.

6255 Lee Hwy21-056184 6/1/2021   2:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 14:10 hours, Officer C. Darling reported a memo at 6255 Lee Hwy. Lisa Moore stated that she was at the top of 
the exit ramp from Highway 153 SB to Lee Hwy when she was rear ended by a white truck. Robert Raymond stated that he was 
at the top of the exit ramp from Highway 153 SB to Lee Hwy. when he ran into the back of a black SUV. No injuries and no visible
damage. All parties had the proper documentation and a wreck report was not needed. No further

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

2301 Wilder St21-056192 6/1/2021   2:16:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/01/2021  at 14:17 hours, Officer Silveira (66499) reported a memo at 2301  Wilder St.  Upon arrival, Police spoke with Ofc 
Nelson. He reported that had seen Pracey Fowler going through his mailbox. Nelson stated that when he went to confront her, 
she said that she used to live on this address and was checking if she had an old mail. According to Nelson Fowler did not take 
anything from the mailbox. I explained to Ms. Fowler to stay away from people's mailbox, because mailboxes are protected by 
federal law. After checked for warrants she was released without incident.

1204 Poplar St21-056196 6/1/2021   1:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/02/2021  at 15:23 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) reported a memo at 1204 Poplar Street.  Police notified the District 
Attorney's Office of this incident and left a message on their voice mail.

1714 Chamberlain Ave21-056205 6/1/2021   2:38:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/01/2021  at 14:45 hours, Officer Smith, Zachary (77584) reported a memo at 1714 Chamberlain Ave.   Upon arriving I spoke 
with complainant Kimberly Yearby who stated she was driving and believed a rock hit her in the eye from a Public Works 
employee weed-eating. I observed no marks around her eye or anything that appeared like she had been hit by a rock.  She 
denied the need for EMS or any kind of treatment.  Yearby only wanted the incident documented and to speak to a supervisor at 
Public Works.  Nothing follows.

 

 
 

 
 

 

1940 Central Ave21-056250 6/1/2021   4:41:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/01/2021  at 16:41  hours, Officer Johnson (853) observed a suspicious vehicle at the 2000 block of Central Ave. The Lincoln 
Navigator (temp tag) was parked blocking the parking lot between two vacant businesses. The rear half of both sides of the 
vehicle had been spray painted black and the rear driver's side window was shattered. A sticker was strategically covering the VIN
on the dashboard. The officer located the VIN inside of the driver-side door which was unlocked. There was nothing of note in 
plain view. The vehicle was stickered for a tow. No further.

 

 

7421 Commons Blvd21-056270 6/1/2021   5:33:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/01/2021  at 17:40 hours, Officer S. Prinzo (86058) responded to a Shoplifting at 7421  Commons Blvd. Once one scene 
officers spoke with the reporting party Mrs. Earlene Deeter who stated a female came into the store and selected an air 
conditioner off the shelf and took it to the customer service desk to return the air conditioner. Mrs. Deeter stated the suspect did 
pass the point of sale with the merchandise. The suspect left in a older sedan with the TN . No further.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 

7421 Commons Blvd21-056281 6/1/2021   5:40:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/01/2021  at 17:45 hours, Officer S. Prinzo (86058) responded to a Shoplifting at 7421  Commons Blvd. While on scene for 
21-056720 officers were informed of another party shop lifting in the store. Mrs. Earlene Deeter made contact with the party at the 
customer service desk. Before officers laid eyes on the suspect he had already ran towards his vehicle. Officers attempted to 
pursue the suspect on foot. The suspect looked at the officer running towards his vehicle when the suspect pulled away at a high 
rate of speed almost causing multiple car accidents. Officers will be taking warrants out on the party once identification is made 
for evading and the theft. No further.

 
 

 

511 Latimore St21-056316 6/1/2021   7:44:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 06/01/2021  at 19:48 hours, Officer Doub (79522) responded to a Vandalism at 511  Latimore St. 

Police responded to the above location on reports of an unknown 911  call. Police made contact with Ms. Pauletta Lavender who 
stated her friend, Mr. Christopher Parker had broken the window in her apartment. Police observed the window to be shattered 
and searched the area for Mr. Parker who fled before police arrived. Ms. Lavender was asked by police if she and Mr. Parker 
were in a relationship which she stated he is just her friend. Ms. Lavender stated she was going to go to her mothers for the night 
due to the fear of Mr. Parker returning. Due to Mr. Parker fleeing the scene before police arrived, police were unable to speak with
him. Ms. Lavender stated to police that she did not wish to prosecute. No further at this time.

2020 Gunbarrel Rd21-056324 6/1/2021   7:57:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/01/2021  at 19:57 hours, Officer S. Long (79892) responded to a Shoplifting at Walmart located at 2020 Gunbarrel Rd. 
While working an extra job at Walmart, I was notified by Walmart AP associate, Ms. Victoria Stargel, that AP associates had 
witnessed a female later identified to be Ms. Manwa Abuzeid, ticket switching tags on merchandise. Ms. Abuzeid had switched 
price tickets on two bras which reduced the total price value of the merchandise. Ms. Abuzeid passed all points of sale with the 
stolen merchandise concealed and made no attempts to pay for the stolen merchandise. Ms. Abuzeid was detained and brought 
to the AP office and I mirandized her. Ms. Abuzeid's stolen items were recovered and the total value was $19.76. Walmart decided
not to prosecute as her record was clean. Ms. Abuzeid was then released with the merchandise she did pay for. No further.

4328 Cummings Hwy21-056330 6/1/2021   8:22:00PM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 06/01/2021  at 20:52 hours, Officer Joshua Price (76315) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga at 
4328 Cummings Hwy. Police were called to the area for an abandoned vehicle. Upon arrival, Police located a vehicle on the 
shoulder of the road. The rear glass was busted out along with damage to the front windshield, bumper, trunk and passenger side
mirror. No keys were found inside of the car. No tag was displayed on the vehicle. I ran the VIN and found that it was stolen from 
SC, OCN 21-001229, NCIC #V012997547.
Info verified the stolen hit and a locate was sent to  SC. 
The vehicle was towed by Shackleford Towing.

5844 Brainerd Rd21-056337 6/1/2021   8:00:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/01/2021  at 20:55 hours, Officer Waltero (79887) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 5844 Brainerd Rd. 

I spoke to Leslie Robinson over the phone, who stated someone stole the license plate off her husband’s motorcycle while he was
at work. Ms. Robinson stated it occurred between 0800 and 1500 hours. The tag was entered into NCIC and NIC#P747543489 
was generated.

4219 3rd Ave21-056358 6/1/2021  10:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 22:05 hours, Officer Aaron Smith (83695) reported a memo at 4219 3rd Ave. Police spoke with Kamiko Zachary. 
She stated that a Sharon Jones party has been driving down her street and she feels that Ms. Jones is doing so purposefully to 
upset her. She stated that she doesn't want her to come back around. Ms. Jones was not on scene at the time of police arrival. 
Nothing further

1201 Boynton Dr21-056378 6/1/2021  10:27:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/01/2021  at 22:40 hours, Officer T. PLUNKETT (079536) reported a memo at 1201  Boynton Dr. 
Police were called to the above address, upon arrival; police spoke with Ellus Jefferson. He stated that his neighbor identified as 
Anthony Buckner knocked on his door. Jefferson stated that Buckner asked for rolling papers and Jefferson told him he had none
Both parties exchanged words but went their separate ways. Jefferson wanted police to tell Buckner to leave him alone. Police did
so and Bucker stated that he would no longer mess with Jefferson. Nothing further at this time.

S Holtzclaw Ave//Duncan Ave21-056411 6/2/2021  12:15:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/02/2021  at 00:18 hours, Officer Adam Krystaponis (75508) responded to an unknown trouble in the area of S Holtzclaw 
and Duncan Ave.  I was flagged down near 1330 E 3rd st by a man riding a bicycle, who stated that 2 blocks south of the solar 
panels on N Holtzclaw, to the east he heard loud bangs and a male screaming for help.  I checked the area for several blocks 
surrounding where this person described, and I found no evidence of any criminal activity, nor any persons yelling for help.  I 
spoke with several people in the 1400 block of Duncan Ave who stated they heard nothing suspicious in the last half hour. No 
further.

1100 N Holtzclaw Ave21-056419 6/2/2021  12:51:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/02/2021  at 00:51  hours, Officer St. John (83696) conducted a field interview around 1100 N Holtzclaw Ave. Officers saw a 
Ford Escape ( TN) driving northbound on 700 N Holtzclaw Ave without headlights on. Officers made a traffic stop based 
on this offense and came into contact with the driver, William Holladay. Mr. Holladay was informed of this and turned his 
headlights on. Mr. Holladay told police he was getting gas nearby and had turned his headlights off, and forgot to turn them back 
on. Mr. Holladay had a valid license and insurance information. Mr. Holladay was given a verbal warning for the offense. There is 
nothing further at this time.

2300 E 14th St21-056428 6/2/2021   1:19:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 06/02/2021  at 01:28 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to suspicious activity at 2300 E 14th St.  Information provided by 
dispatch was that an anonymous caller from 1400 S Lyerly St called in and stated they heard a female screaming and get 
dragged into a residence "across the street."  The anonymous caller provided the possible incident address of 2300 E 14th St.

Upon arrival I spoke with an unknown individual through the "Ring" doorbell camera at 1400 S Lyerly.  This person stated they did 
not call police or need any assistance.  I then knocked on the door at 2300 E 14th St.  All lights were off at this residence and 
there were no sounds coming from this residence.  There was no answer at the door after multiple attempts of knocking to make 
contact.

Multiple officers were on scene at this location.  No officers on scene heard any types of sounds of distress and no contact was 
made with anyone requesting police assistance.

There was nothing found at this time to indicate police were needed for any action.  No further action was taken at this time for 
this incident.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 
 

 
 

 

4109 Clio Ave21-056476 6/2/2021   3:30:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 06/02/2021  at 07:30 hours, Officer Sanchez (73514) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 4109 Clio Ave. Upon arrival I 
spoke with the complainant, Shannon Lopez ), who explained that sometime during the night her vehicle was 
stolen. Shannon owns a black Nissan Altima (GA tag  and VIN of 1N4AL3AP8EC294185), and had it parked in front of 
her house. She last saw the vehicle parked there at 0330hrs this morning, and when she woke up at 0700hrs she saw that it was 
gone. She does not know where the keys are, and does not know of anyone who would have taken it. 
The vehicle is all black with tinted windows and a large white scratch on the driver-side rear door. The vehicle was entered into 
NCIC as stolen under the NIC number of V163008518. There is no suspect information. Nothing further.

On 06/07/2021  at 07:02 hours, Officer Martin (82268) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 4109 Clio 
Ave. Vehicle was called in as a suspicious vehicle. Once on scene the vehicle was unoccupied and still showing as stolen per 
NCIC and Coplink. Dispatch attempted to make contact with the owner but got no answer by phone and was not able to leave a 
voice mail due to the mailbox being full. The vehicle was towed by Reliable Towing to their lot  at 2700 Bliss Ave and removed 
from NCIC. Nothing further.

10 W Martin Luther King Blvd21-056480 6/1/2021   7:00:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 06/02/2021  at 07:04 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Vandalism at 10 W Martin Luther King Blvd.   Mrs. Jones 
says that while at work yesterday, an unknown party keyed her 2020 Nissan on the right side above the rear wheel well and the 
rear door.  She says that there were no security cameras where her vehicle was parked.  She says that she has not obtained an 
estimate for repair as yet.

400 Birmingham Hwy21-056485 6/2/2021   8:14:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 06/02/2021  at 08:10 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Property Lost at 400 Birmingham Hwy.   Mr. Payne of 
Enterprise Leasing, LLC says that he was notified yesterday that TN trailer  is lost off of a 2018 Utility (make) trailer.  
He says these tags are knocked off during loading or unloading and never retrieved.  He says they do not know exactly when the 
tag was lost.

NCIC# P587567013.

7707 Lee Hwy21-056490 6/2/2021   8:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/02/2021  at 08:30 hours, Officer Buys (83678) reported a memo at 7707 Lee Hwy. Grimes was trespassed from Motel 6 by 
motel manager.  Police had her get her belongings and leave the property.

4108 9th Ave21-056547 6/2/2021  10:30:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/02/2021  at 10:50 hours, Officer Sanchez (73514) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga at 
4108 9th Ave. Police responded to an abandoned vehicle in the middle of the road. Upon arrival police located the car, a silver 
Chevy Malibu (GA tag  and a VIN of 1G1ZH57B29F246054), and it was found that the vehicle had been reported 
stolen out of Walker County under the NIC number of V242985268. The vehicle was towed to S&S tow, and NCIC reached out to 
Walker CO concerning the vehicle. There is nothing further.

4528 Highland Ave21-056620 6/2/2021   1:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/02/2021  at 13:45 hours, Officer Joseph Brookshire (86045) reported a memo at 4528 Highland Ave. Police arrived on 
scene and made contact with a Mrs. Lucas. Mrs. Lucas stated that Mrs. Marsh had entered her residence where she rents 
multiple times without informing Mrs. Lucas. Mrs. Lucas stated that Mrs. Marsh has not given them a lease agreement yet either. 
nothing further to report.

1800 Mulberry St21-056625 6/1/2021   3:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/02/2021  at 14:23 hours, Officer J. Billingsley (79518) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1800 Mulberry St. I 
responded to 2727 Rossville Blvd to speak with the complainant/victim, Sandra Forbes. Ms. Forbes informed police her vehicle 
had broken down at 1800 Mulberry St in front of the church. Ms. Forbes informed police she left for an hour to get oil and water 
and when she returned, noticed her vehicle was gone. Ms. Forbes informed me she discovered the church contacted Eric's 
Wrecker for a private property tow and had the wrecker remove the vehicle from the property. Ms. Forbes informed me she made 
contact with Eric who requested she meets him at 2727 Rossville Blvd where he would drop the vehicle from the tow truck. Ms. 
Forbes informed me that after such was done, she discovered her floor mats, tools, and the vehicle's title had been taken from the
vehicle. Ms. Forbes showed me pry marks on the door where it appeared someone had broken into the locked vehicle. Ms. 
Forbes believes it was the driver of Eric Webb's tow truck that stole the items, however, it is unknown if the theft occurred prior to 
or during the tow. Ms. Forbes requested a report so that she could apply for a "lost title." Nothing further at this time.

4300 Norcross Rd21-056660 6/2/2021   3:10:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 06/02/2021  at 15:20 hours, Officer Simpson (83694) responded to a Vandalism at 4300 Norcross Rd. Upon arrival, police met 
with the witness. He stated that he had refused to sell a pack of cigarettes to a customer that did not have an ID. The customer 
then became upset and swung the door open as hard as he could and damaged the door. Police witnessed camera footage of the
incident and witnessed the damage to the door. The door can no longer close completely due to the frame and/or door being bent
The suspect drove off in a black vehicle with TN . The vehicle did not come back to the male suspect. Mr. Patel will 
be supplying an email of the video footage to police for evidence.

1533 Mountain View Ct21-056706 6/2/2021   5:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/02/2021  at 17:10 hours, Officer Padlo (79534) reported a memo at 1533 Mountain View Ct. Upon arrival, police spoke with 
Mr. Cardiel. He stated he was kicked out of his house last week and needed to go retrieve his belongings. He wanted police there
to make sure nothing happened between him and his roommate. Mr. Cardiel was able to get his belongings without incident. No 
further.

3109 Parker Ln21-056735 6/2/2021   6:22:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/02/2021  at 18:25 hours, Officer Joshua Price (76315) reported a memo at 3109 Parker Ln. Police were called to the area 
for a disorder between employee and guest. Upon arrival, I made contact with Mitesh (employee). He stated, that a guest was 
very upset and was wanting his money back for his room.
I made contact with Bryan Adams (guest). He stated that the room he was given was very dirty and wanted his money back on his
room. 
After speaking with both parties, Mr. Adams was able to get his $50.00 back and he was leaving the area.

300 Highway 27 Nb21-056746 6/2/2021   6:40:00PM 91Z Field Interview



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/02/2021  at 18:40 hours, Officer Madison #1118 initiated a traffic stop on a red F150 with no tag on the 300 block of 
Highway 27 Nb. In the driver's seat, I encountered a  Mannzinee Davis party who provided a valid driver's license. I asked him 
why he did not have a tag, and he stated that he has not been able to get one due to his truck failing emissions. I then got his 
phone number and gave him a warning for his tag. No further.

2440 Williams St21-056748 6/2/2021   6:52:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/02/2021  at 18:52 hours, Officer C. Hargraves (79876) reported a field interview at 2440 Williams St (Motel 6).
Police observed a silver Toyota SUV backed into a parking space at the rear of the hotel. The vehicle did not have a license plate 
displayed. Upon running the VIN the vehicle was not stolen and showed the registration had been transferred and hadn't been 
active since 2015. It also indicated the vehicle color was black. The vehicle the VIN was on was silver. There was a 'G' plate on 
the front (as in GA Bulldogs).

 
 
 

 

7700 Lee Hwy21-056775 6/2/2021   8:29:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 06/02/2021  at 20:30 hours, Officer A. Jamerson (82266) reported a memo at 7700 Lee Hwy. 

I was in the area of 7700 Lee Hwy behind the cemetery on the gravel road beside the Harley Davidson dealership. I noticed a 
vehicle making a three point turn to exit the road and I conducted a wellness check on the occupants. While speaking to the male 
and female I noticed they were acting very nervous and jittery so I asked them to exit the vehicle. I asked the driver if theres was 
any contraband in the vehicle and he replied "there shouldn't be" and gave me verbal consent (on BWC) to search the vehicle. No
contraband was located in the vehicle or on the parties involved.

 

3128 Rosemont Dr21-056790 6/2/2021   9:28:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 06/02/2021  at 21:44 hours, Officer B. Baker (07958) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 3128 Rosemont Dr.  
Upon arrival I spoke with the driver who stated that an unidentified vehicle caused him to run off the road and damage his front 
tire.  I noticed that his front tires were not tracking evenly.  Nothing further.

3471 Tiftonia Dr21-056820 6/2/2021  11:24:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/02/2021  at 23:35 hours, I, Officer D. Schuerger #805 responded to a noise complaint at 3471  Tiftonia Drive, Chattanooga.

When I arrived, I spoke with the complainant who wanted to remain anonymous about a neighbor down the street revving his 
motorcycle engine late at night. He wanted me to talk with the neighbor about the noise. I went to 871  O'Grady drive to speak with
the neighbor and he stated that he wouldn't do it anymore late at night.

Officer Schuerger #805

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

3708 Forest Highland Dr21-056857 6/3/2021   3:05:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 03:05 hours, I, Ofc. Gunn 351, responded to a call of a Disorder at 3708 Forest Highland Dr. Upon arrival, I 
spoke with Nicole Hendrickson and Gregory Wilson. The two individuals informed me that they were in a verbal disorder. Ms. 
Hendrickson told me I could give her a ride home to her apartment to solve the disorder. I transported Ms. Hendrickson to 726 
Fulton St. Nothing further.

5226 Slayton Ave21-056877 6/3/2021   6:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 06:02 hours, Officer Wiegand (84865) reported a memo at 5226 Slayton Ave. Upon arrival police spoke with 
Joseph Cowings who stated he has been living at this residence for about 4 months. Police then spoke with the complainant 
James Lofurno who stated he would like Mr. Cowing removed from the property, however Mr. LoFurno added the parties have a 
verbal agreement for Mr. Cowing to live here and pay rent. Police instructed Mr. Lofurno on how to file eviction paperwork. 
Nothing further.

2285 Wilcox Blvd21-056885 6/3/2021   6:20:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

 On 06/03/2021  at 06:30 hours, Officer St. John (83696) reported a memo at 2285 Wilcox Blvd. Officers were called about Ralph 
Boston going through garbage cans at this Fast Stop location. The anonymous employee told dispatch they wanted Ralph 
removed from the location. Officers got out with Ralph and told him he was being trespassed from this location. Mr. Boston left the
location after learning of this information. There is nothing further.

 
 

7030 Amin Dr21-056902 6/2/2021   9:00:00PM 23D Theft from Building



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/03/2021  at 07:33 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Building at 7030 Amin Dr.   Mr. Pullum says 
that he entered his motel room about 2100 hours last night.  He says that his duffle bag was zipped closed and his money was in 
an envelope hidden beneath his cloths.  He says that his duffle bag was not disturbed, but when he opened it this morning he 
found the envelope on top of his cloths and the money gone.  He says that he had left his room to go to the store about 0100  this
morning and returned 30 minutes later.  He says that he is having the motel personnel check the security cameras to see if they 
can determine if anyone had entered his room.

1 E 11th St21-056926 6/3/2021  10:56:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 10:05 hours, Officer J kirk (60829) reported a memo at 1 E 11th St. using case# 21-056926.  Police were called 
to tow a Jeep Cherokee maroon in color, no tag, the tag  expired 2016.  The Jeep is parked in a no parking zone, that 
was blocked with cones when the dumpster was moved.  The driver moved the cones and parked where the dumpster should be 
setting.  While I was there the dumpster arrived and was able to put the dumpster behind the Jeep.  The party driving the Jeep is 
called Holly, living in apartment 1007 and did not answer the door.  I put a City of Chattanooga Police Dept sticker on the drivers 
window giving her 48 hours to move it or be towed.

 
 

18000 Interstate 24 Eb21-056952 6/3/2021  11:20:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 11:20 hours, Officer Gerity, Matthew (78344) reported a memo at 18000 Interstate 24 Eb. Vehicle was called on 
by multiple passerby-ers as a crash/accident. After further investigation it was found to have a stolen tag on the rear . The
tag was removed and turned into property Div. however the vehicle was towed due to it being left off the side of the road in an 
unsafe location of which could slide and cause more damages to people and or property. The vehicle was recovered by Yates 
Towing. There were no persons on scene when police arrived.

Tag turned in under report 21-054821

Gunbarrel Rd//E Brainerd Rd21-057023 6/3/2021   1:31:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 14:09 hours, Officer Shelor, Nicholas (78349) reported a memo at Gunbarrel Rd / E Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, I 
spoke Mr. Charlotte Churchill; she stated that her husband and she were traveling East on E Brainerd Rd and a beige Jeep cut 
them off in traffic. Her husband then blew the horn. After blowing the horn the driver of the Jeep then reached to his side and 
pulled "what she thought was" a firearm out and placed it on the front dash. After the "firearm" was banished the driver of the Jeep
continued traveling. 
They then made a right, heading North, on Gunbarrel and possibly turned into the Target parking lot.
Ms. Churchill was able to get a video of the "firearm" on the dash and the vehicle continued to Gunbarrel Rd. The video contained
the registration information. I attempted to speak with the driver of the Jeep by traveling to the Target parking lot and was not able
to find the vehicle at this time. No further.

1702 Arbor Landing Dr21-057052 6/2/2021   9:30:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 06/06/2021  at 07:18 hours, Officer Michael S Smith (60674) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 
1702 Arbor Landing Dr. 

CPD was notified by Dade County, GA that one of their officers located this stolen vehicle at 16900 I-24.  The vehicle was found 
wrecked and abandoned.  The keys were in the vehicle and it was still in drive.  Dade County had the vehicle towed by C&B 
Towing and it was taken to 2245 Old State Road in Menlo, GA.  The vehicle was removed from NCIC.  It is unknown if they were 
able to make contact with the owner.  Nothing further to report at this time.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

184 I-24 Eb Hwy21-057081 6/3/2021   4:21:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 06/03/2021  at 16:35 hours, Officer Kieran Daly (84844) responded to a Property Found at 184 I-24 Eb hwy. While on scene 
for a traffic crash at this location under the case number 
21-057081, I located a small bag of weed in the field of grass. I turned the weed into property to be destroyed and no further 
action was necessary.

1400 N Orchard Knob Ave21-057114 6/3/2021   4:55:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 06/03/2021  at 17:04 hours, Officer M. Pearson (84858) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 1400 N Orchard Knob 
Ave. A tree fell over at this location during severe weather landing on the house at this location. The tree caused extrensive 
damage to the house. On scene fire responded and temporarily condemned the structure. Robert Campbell and his wife Stefanie 
Black were inside the residence when the incident occurred. Neither party sustained injury. Red Cross responded in order to 
assist Mr. Campbell and Mrs. Black with finding a place to stay and resources for the future. Public works responded and cleared 
the tree from the roadway and sidewalk at this location. Nothing further at this time.

1201 Boynton Dr21-057161 6/3/2021   6:25:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/03/2021  at approximately 18:25 hours, Officer Andrew Serret (79886) reported a memo at 1201  Boynton Dr for a Field 
Interview. See Case Note

 
 

 

.

8204 Patterson Rd21-057199 6/3/2021   8:23:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 20:23 hours, Officer Sherrill (86063) responded to a disorder prevention at 8204 Patterson Rd. Tammie 
Woolwine called in requesting an officer to stand by while she grabbed her belongings to prevent a disorder with her boyfriend, 
Patrick Elkins. I escorted Mrs. Woolwine to the house. Mr. Elkins was not at the address when we arrived. Mrs. Woolwine 
unlocked the door and gathered some belongings without incident.

 
 

 



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 

 
 

 
 

.

3103 6th Ave21-057258 6/3/2021  11:38:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/03/2021  at 23:40 hours, Officer Park (86057) reported a memo at 3103 6th Ave. Upon arrival, Myself and Officer Recaido 
got out and talked to Mr. Kariss Sampler and Kristin Dailey who were having a verbal argument.  Ms. Dailey was intoxicated and 
remained at the house. Mr. Sampler left the house to go stay with a friend, till things can cool off.

6311 E Brainerd Rd21-057264 6/3/2021  11:46:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/03/2021  at 23:46 hours I, Officer Dropp (675), while on routine patrol observed two vehicles with two parties in the parking 
lot in front of 6311  E Brainerd Rd. There have been numerous catalytic converter thefts in the area in the very recent past, so I 
made contact with these two parties to ensure they were not burglarizing either of the vehicles on scene. Both parties were 
identified as Trevor Fitzgerald and Destiny Muck. One vehicle (Acura sedan, TN ) was registered to Ms. Muck, and 
the other vehicle (white truck, GA ) had expired registration but Mr. Fitzgerald stated that it belonged to a friend. Both
parties stated they were in possession of both vehicles and were in the parking lot to change a flat tire. They had the keys for both
vehicles. Officers then left the scene, nothing further to report.

2812 4th Ave21-057273 6/4/2021  12:15:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/04/2021  at 00:26 hours, Officer Park (86057) reported a memo at 2812 4th Ave. Upon arrival Myself, Officer Tate and 
Officer Recaido arrived on scene. We talked to Mr. Gregory Townsend and Mr. Andrew Santora who both stated that Mr. Gregory 
Townsend was in a verbal argument with his girlfriend and prior to police arriving she fled on foot.

 
 

 
 

 

 

2222 Fagan St21-057289 6/4/2021   1:34:00AM 91Z Field Interview



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/04/2021  at 01:34 hours, Officer M. Recaido #965 was on routine patrol in the area of 2222 Fagan St.  When officers 
noticed a white Nissan Altima (TN  parked at the end of the road with its trunk open.  Officers got out with the vehicle to 
find it unoccupied but unlocked.  Officers checked the area to see if the driver was walking around somewhere but did not locate 
anyone.  Officers checked the vehicle tag, and it did not come back stolen.  Officers determined from water damage on the vehicle
that the vehicle was broken down.  No further at this time.

 
 
 

W Main St//W Main Street Ct21-057319 6/4/2021   3:45:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/04/2021  at 03:45 hours, Officer D. Johnston (83688) reported a memo at W Main St/ W Main Street Ct. While on foot in 
College Hill Courts, I made contact with Mr. Dominic Williams on a consensual encounter. Mr. Williams stated he was attempting 
to find someone he could buy some cigarettes from. Negative for any valid warrants. Nothing further at this time.

2501 Market St21-057331 6/4/2021   4:30:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 06/04/2021  at 04:30 hours, Officer Wiegand (84865) During an arrest of the suspicious person/ victim John Johnson. Mr. 
Johnson phone was misplaced. Police checked the area of the arrest and surrounding areas. Police also attempted to call the 
phone but were unsuccessful. The phone in question is a LG Style 5 ($300). Nothing further

23 N Germantown Rd21-057348 6/2/2021   1:30:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 06/04/2021  at 07:27 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 23 N Germantown Rd.  Ms. 
Boyd says that her new Apple Iphone 11  was delivered by FedEx on 06/02/2021  at 1330 hours.  She says that she received a 
notice last evening that it had been delivered and asked if she needed help to set it up.  She says that evidently the phone had 
been stolen off of her porch.  She insist that Sharika King is the only one who knew about the phone and thus believes that Ms. 
King is the one who stole it.  She says she does not have any video nor witnesses as to who stole the package.

Nothing further.

7047 Lee Hwy21-057401 6/4/2021   3:29:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 06/04/2021  at 11:06 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) responded to a Property Found at 7047 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival 
police located a suitcase on the side of the roadway with used power tools inside. Police searched the area for a possible victim 
and/or video which yield negative results. Police transported all the tools to the property section. Nothing further to report.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 
 
 

 
 

7010 Mccutcheon Rd21-057437 6/3/2021   3:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/04/2021  at 12:08 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 7010 Mccutcheon Rd.   Ms. 
Harold says that yesterday while at work, an unknown party pulled down the rear side window of her 2000 Buick Century and 
ransacked the inside of it.  She says that her cooler bag with all of her medications and vitamins were the only things taken.

891 Molly Ln21-057511 6/4/2021   3:10:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/04/2021  at 15:01  hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 891  Molly Ln.   Mr. Porter 
says that he went out of town Sunday 05/30/2021  and returned yesterday evening.  He says upon returning, he discovered at an 
unknown party had entered his 2007 BMW 328I and stole the Lifesafer ignition camera.  he says the camera cost about $250 and 
belongs to Lifesafer.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

7707 Lee Hwy21-057551 6/4/2021   5:03:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/04/2021  at 17:15 hours, Officer K. THOMAS (80763) reported a memo at 7707 Lee Hwy. Prior to arriving to the above 
location, police were made aware of a female party that was in the parking lot yelling about Motel 6 not renting a room to her. 
Once on scene, police found the female party on the lot that stated that she was brought to this hotel by Red Bank units (no 
record of that on file by dispatch) and now needed a ride back to Red Bank since Motel 6 would not rent her a room. After talking 
to the female, later identified as Ms. Jessica Smith, it was determined that she is possibly 441  based off of statements she was 
making to officers. Ms. Smith was made aware that Motel 6 staff no longer wanted her on the property and that she needed to 
move along and call a ride. Ms. Smith left the scene without incident. Nothing further to report at this time.

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

490 Greenway View Dr21-057567 6/4/2021   5:30:00PM 91Z Field Interview



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

On 06/04/2021  at 17:30 hours, Officer Gerity, Matthew (78344) reported a memo at 490 Greenway View Dr. while working extra 
job. Driver of VEH 1 stated that while he was backing out of his parking spot he did not see VEH 2 driving behind him. At that 
point VEH 2 was proceeding down row #9 behind VEH 1 of which both vehicles collided (rear to driver side). Based on TN law 
VEH 1 should have checked his surroundings before reversing. Both parties stated after speaking with police that they would 
prefer to handle this on their own terms. I completed this report in case any questions would arise in the near future. There were 
no injuries reported or observed after speaking with both parties.

7477 Commons Blvd21-057571 5/30/2021   8:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 06/04/2021  at 18:07 hours, Officer S. Long (79892) responded to a Vandalism at 7477 Commons Blvd. Upon arrival, I spoke 
with the complainant/victim, Mr. Lawrence Douglas. Mr. Douglas stated his vehicle was vandalized by what appeared to be a long
continuous scratch done by "keying." Mr. Douglas believes the suspect who keyed his vehicle might be someone in relation to 
CPD complaint #21-053439. Mr. Douglas believes the damages will cost over a $1,000 to repair. Video footage was not able to be
viewed as the front office was closed. Mr. Douglas stated he believes the vandalism occurred between 5/30/21  evening hours 
through 6/1/21 0715hrs. Mr. Douglas stated he parked his vehicle in front of the leasing office, three spaces from the left, next to 
the handicap parking sign. No further at this time.

 
 
 

200 E Martin Luther King Blvd21-057648 6/4/2021   7:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 06/04/2021  at 21:50 hours, Officer S. Oliver (912) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 200 E Martin Luther King Blvd. 
Officers contacted the victim/complainant via telephone and identified him as a Mr. John Green. Mr. Green explained he had 
parked his red pickup (Chevrolet S10 TN Tag: $5000) in the parking lot of the Bessie Smith Center at 1900 hours and 
when he returned at 2100 hours, found his car gone. Officers checked to see if any tows had occurred in the area but none had 
been conducted. Officers proceeded to put Mr. Green's vehicle into NCIC as stolen under NIC#: V013024979. No further.

On 06/06/2021  at 06:43 hours, Officer D. Johnston (83688) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 200 
E Martin Luther King Blvd. Upon arrival to 232 E 11th St on 06/05/2021  at 02:30 hrs, I made contact with the owner of the stolen 
vehicle in this report, Mr. John Green, who stated he had made a mistake and had simply forgot where he had parked his vehicle 
when originally reporting his vehicle as stolen. Mr. Green's vehicle was removed from NCIC. He drove his vehicle away from the 
recovery location. Nothing further at this time.

2612 E 18th St21-057679 6/4/2021  11:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/04/2021  at 23:10 hours, Officer Park (86057) reported a memo at 2612 E 18th St. Upon arrival Myself and Officer Tate 
talked to Mr. Quincy Carter. Mr. Carter was highly intoxicated, once police arrived Mr. Carter did not want to conduct a police 
report on a disorder that happened off Hoyt St.

4715 Arrowhead Trl21-057691 6/4/2021  11:35:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/04/2021  at 23:50 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) reported a memo at 4715 Arrowhead Trl.  On scene police spoke 
to Ms. Thompson who stated she was in a verbal argument with her roommate Mr. Beamon and wanted police to make Mr. 
Beamon leave.  Police explained to Ms. Thompson that they could not make Mr. Beamon leave.  Mr. Beamon agreed to leave and
left while police were still on scene.  Police then cleared the scene with no further police action taken.  BWC was worn and 
activated during this call for service.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 

936 Mountain Creek Rd21-057739 6/5/2021   1:34:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 01:37 hours, Officer William, Curvin (61435) reported a memo at 936 Mountain Creek Rd. Police responded to 
Ascent apartments, Apt. , for unknown trouble. On arrival Victoria Booker said that her watches 911  alert was accidentally 
set while she was sleeping and she did not need any assistance.

180 Hwy 27 Nb21-057756 6/5/2021   2:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 6-5-21  around 02:30 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 was dispatched on a wellness check in the area of 180 Hwy 27 NB on a female 
walking across the bridge. On scene I made contact with the female identified as Misty Esparza-Chairez. She stated she was fine 
and just crossing the bridge. She showed signs of being homeless in the City. No active warrants. Nothing further.

901 Carter St21-057768 6/5/2021   2:48:00AM 91Z Fire

On 06/05/2021  at 02:48 hours, Officer J. Cannon 1089 reported a Fire at 901  Carter St, City Cafe. One of the kitchen grills caught 
fire due to a grease fire. Fire responded to the scene and made sure the fire was completely out. Fire Chief shut down the 
restaurant for the evening and said the Health Inspector would have to give the OK to open back up.

3614 Charger Dr21-057778 6/5/2021   3:45:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/05/2021  at 03:45 hours, Officer Wiegand (84865) reported a memo at 3614 Charger Dr. Police got out with a  suspicious 
vehicle occupied by Travis Sharp who was asleep in the backseat. Mr. Sharp told police he needed to be back to work in a few 
hours and did want to drive home just to come back. Mr. Travis is negative for current valid warrants.

 



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 
 

1601 Mccallie Ave21-057808 6/5/2021   7:17:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 07:17 hours, Officer Ricky Ballard (0060157) reported a memo at 1601  Mccallie Ave. I met with Robert Manning 
at the Police Service Center in reference to a found laptop. Mr. Manning reported he found the laptop on the roadway and wanted
to turn it over to police. The Apple laptop was taken and turned into the CPD Property Division. No further police assistance was 
needed. 

Note: An attempt was made to classify this report as "Property Found" however, it would not validate due to no victim(s) being 
associated with the report.

4900 Brainerd Rd21-057814 6/5/2021   7:45:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/05/2021  at 07:45 hours, Officer Lockhart (66490) reported a field interview at Circle K, located at 4900 Brainerd Rd. The 
reporting party made police aware that the subject, Timothy Dale, was inside the business and refusing to leave.  Upon arrival, I 
made contact with Mr. Dale and informed him he is now trespassed from the business per the wishes of the manager.

 
 
 

4605 Plaza Hills Ln21-057859 6/5/2021  10:20:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 10:30 hours, Officer Jonathan Totherow (61915) reported a memo at 4605 Plaza Hills Ln. The complainant 
called because he was trying to retrieve the truck that he had sold on time to Michael Devito and a disorder was going on. Upon 
my arrival, Mr. Devito was holding the accelerator down and another party was unloading it. I asked Mr. Devito to stop and he 
complied. Items were removed from the truck and Mr. Devito threw the key to a party that was with the complainant, Mike Smith. 
Mike Smih had his associate leave in the truck and Mike Smith left in a roll back. No further.

 

 
 

 



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

6200 Lee Hwy21-057962 6/5/2021   3:00:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/05/2021  at 15:40 hours, Officer M. Hauge (79528) responded to a Shoplifting at 6200 Lee Hwy. Mapco Staff stated a 
female party come into the gas station and took 2 cans of beer and left without paying for or discarding the beer. The female then 
left the scene in a white sedan with GA  police were unable to locate the vehicle or suspect at this time. The vehicle 
came back to a TIMOTHY E EDWARDS,192 EDSEL DR ROSSVILLE, GA 307417609 who did not meet the description of the 
suspect involved.

772 Mountain Creek Rd21-057979 6/5/2021   4:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 16:23 hours, Officer Zachary Lloyd (79530) reported a memo at 772 Mountain Creek Rd. Police responded to 
the above location for a disorder. Upon arrival, I made contact with Donnie Campbell. Donnie said he was in a disorder with a 
Dillian Smith, however, Dillian had fled on foot prior to arrival. Donnie said he was in this altercation of a stabbing that happened 
earlier in the shift in which Dillian was the suspect.

1507 Hickory Valley Rd21-057982 6/5/2021   4:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 16:25 hours, Officer M. Hauge (79528) reported a disorder at 1507 Hickory Valley Rd. Police made contact with 
both parties involved. Both stated they had been arguing but both had come to terms and both parties no longer needed police.

458 N Willow St21-057984 6/5/2021   4:20:00PM 240 Theft & Recovery/Passenger Vehic

Monday 06/14/2021  at 15:39 hours, K Miller (20259) prepared this memo for a Theft & Recovery/Passenger Vehicle at 458 N 
Willow Street.

Brian Parks of the Pawn Unit notified me that he had obtained a photo from the victim with information about her stolen iPhone. I 
have placed a copy of that photo in the photo section of this case file.

Nothing more to report

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

  

2302 Windsor St21-058029 6/5/2021   6:44:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 06/05/2021  at 18:44 hours, Officer M. Pearson (84858) reported a memo at 2302 Windsor St. where during routine patrol I 
came across vehicle #1 Nissan Maxima parked in the roadway blocking a fire hydrant at this location. Upon checking the 
registration of the vehicle I found the license plate to come back to a Chevy Impala. Neither the license plate nor the VIN returned
as stolen. There were no signs of illegal activity within plain view inside of the vehicle. An unattended vehicle sticker was affixed to
the driver window. I will follow up within 48 hours to check if the vehicle has been moved. Nothing further at this time.

501 Signal Mountain Rd21-058065 6/5/2021   8:35:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 06/05/2021  at 20:50 hours, Officer Luke Simon (79540) responded to a Shoplifting at 501  Signal Mountain Rd. Upon arrival I 
made contact with Walmart Loss Prevention who had 3 parties detained in their office. I made contact and identified the 3 young 
ladies. On scene I observed camera footage of the young ladies failing to scan several items by reaching behind the back of the 
person scanning some of the items in their carts, and placing the stolen items into bags. Walmart Loss Prevention decided to not 
press charges however requested a report. Each party was also banned from all Walmart properties including Murphy's Oil and 
Sam's Clubs worldwide.

1104 Tunnel Blvd21-058077 6/5/2021   9:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 21:15 hours, Officer M. Hauge (79528) reported a Disorder at 1104 Tunnel Blvd. Police made contact with Mr. 
Armstrong and Ms. Wynos. Police spoke with Ms. Wynos who stated Mr. Armstrong was making threats to burn her house down 
and burn her car. She stated Mr. Armstrong was also in the possession of several knives prior to police arrival. Police then spoke 
with Mr. Armstong who when police arrived was not in possession of any knives and complied with all of police commands. Mr. 
Armstrong stated he had been drinking on the front porch when Ms. Wynos began arguing with him and he told her he was going 
back to Nashville. Mr. Armstrong stated he never made any threats to Ms. Wynos but that she did threaten to have him put in jail. 
Police assisted Mr. Armstong in getting his clothes from the home and while doing so Ms. Wynos continued to yell at Mr. 
Armstrong telling him to "stop threatening her" but police had eyes on Mr. Armstrong who was packing his clothes and not talking 
to Ms. Wynos. Police then took Mr. Armstrong to the Greyhound bus station to wait on a bus to go back to Nashville. While at 
Greyhound Ms. Wynos called back in stating Mr. Armstrong was texting her while he was with police and police observed Mr. 
Armstrong's phone was dead prior to leaving the residents. There is no evidence to back Ms. Wynos's claims that Mr. Armstrong 
ever threatened or harmed Ms. Wynos.



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

4704 Murray Lake Ln21-058110 6/5/2021  11:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/05/2021  at 23:08 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) reported a memo at 4704 Murray Lake Ln.   On scene police 
spoke to Ms. Cooper who stated she had just arrived home after going for a walk and when she went in the house she found Mr. 
Brummett to be bleeding from the face and she thought he had been cut by someone and she called police.  Upon speaking to 
Mr. Brummet he stated he had just awoke with his face bleeding and didn't know how it happened.  Upon medic 3 arriving on 
scene and checking Mr. Brummett out the medic's stated that Mr. Brummett had told them that his cat had scratched him and the 
medic's stated it looked like an animal had indeed scratched Mr. Brummett.  Mr. Brummett denied medical treatment on scene for
his scratch.  Police left the scene with no further police action taken at this time. BWC was worn and activated during this call for 
service.

 

 

1933 Hamill Rd21-058125 6/5/2021  11:50:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 6-5-21  around 23:50 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 conducted traffic stop on Lexus Rx300 at 1933 Hamil for expired tag and 
headlight out. I made contact with Mr. Bell. Mr. Bell had a valid license and no active warrants. I issued Mr. Bell a verbal warning 
and gave him a lights on voucher. Nothing further.

301 N Holtzclaw Ave21-058131 6/5/2021   4:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/06/2021  at 00:29 hours, Officer M. Dagostino (82257) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 301  N Holtzclaw Ave. I 
spoke with Elijah Oliver who reported that his vehicle (silver Scion TN ) was parked in the Chattanooga Zoo parking lot 
and noticed someone had gone through his vehicle and stolen his mailbox key. The key is valued at $50 due to the replacement 
fees for his apartment complex. Mr. Oliver reported nothing else was stolen and no damage to his vehicle at this time. Currently, 
there is no suspect information available. Nothing further.

N Willow Ave//Citico Ave21-058168 6/5/2021  12:01:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/06/2021  at 02:35 hours, Officer M. Dagostino (82257) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at N Willow Ave and Citico 
Ave. I spoke with Carmen Giles who reported her vehicle had broken down at this location the evening earlier and is parked on 
the side of the road until she could make arrangements to have it towed. Ms. Giles went to her vehicle tonight and saw that her 
rear side window had been slid down partially and that items were stolen from her vehicle. Ms. Giles reported her purse (20), TN 
ID (20), Disability debit card (with a balance of 943), Social Security card (20), and her vehicle jack (100) had been stolen. At this 
time there is no suspect information. Nothing further.

7717 Lee Hwy21-058279 6/5/2021  10:00:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 06/06/2021  at 11:50 hours, Officer Buys (83678) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 7717 Lee Hwy. 

I spoke to Ariel who stated that between 2200 on 6/5 and this morning at 1100 am, someone stole the license plate off of her 
vehicle.  

The plate, TN  was entered into NCIC.

NIC/P837532993



5/30/2021  12:00:04AM TO 6/5/2021  11:59:04PM

1481 Sinclair Ave21-058411 6/3/2021   8:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/06/2021  at 19:00 hours, Officer Padlo (79534) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1481  Sinclair Ave. Police spoke 
with the victim, Mr. Davenport. He stated he noticed his license plate stolen from his truck(Ford F350). He believes it happened 
while the truck was parked at his residence on Sinclair Ave. Mr. Davenport stated he wanted to prosecute so the tag number was 
entered into NCIC as stolen. There is no suspect information at this time. TN . NIC #P477513372.

7249 Aventine Way21-058497 6/5/2021   8:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 06/10/2021  at 22:55 hours, Officer E. Lee (82277) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 7249 
Aventine Way. While on routine patrol, I observed a white Toyota Highlander (TN ) parked on the side of the road near 
the 200 block of Booth Rd. The vehicle confirmed to be stolen and was unoccupied at that current time. I attempted to obtain 
fingerprints from the vehicle but was unsuccessful to find any viable prints. Inside the vehicle I located a laptop and a black bag 
containing miscellaneous items. I was able to confirm the items were tied to a theft that occurred earlier on this date (21-059785). 
Also located inside the vehicle was a leather glock 17 holster, a single 9mm round, and miscellaneous debits cards. The owner of 
the Toyota arrived and was able to drive the vehicle from the recovery location. All the recovered items will be turned into the 
Chattanooga Property Division. Nothing further.

Vehicle was removed from NCIC as stolen while on scene.

5231 Brainerd Rd21-058582 6/5/2021  10:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 06/07/2021  at 10:05 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 5231  Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police spoke with 
Fuqua. Kiara stated to police that on Saturday night she was sitting in the parking lot of Dorris Street. An old friend, Lakenya 
Lansden, came up to her and stated that she had slept with Austin Silvels. Austin used to be friends with Kiara. Kiara stated that 
since she spoke with Lakenya, that Lakenya has been following her around. Lakenya also made Facebook statements that she 
was coming after Kiara and her kids would have to bury her. However, since these are Facebooks messages it cannot be proven 
that Lakenya sent them. Police told Kiara that she could attempt to take out a restraining order and also told her to contact police 
immediately if Lakenya showed up at her work. No further.

2034 Hamilton Place Blvd21-058646 6/4/2021   3:45:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 06/07/2021  at 12:39 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 2034 Hamilton 
Place Blvd.   Mrs. Fix says that she left her Honda CRV at the aforementioned location over the weekend.  She says that during 
that time, an unknown party cut the catalytic converter from the vehicle and caused damage while cutting it loose.  She says she 
has taken it for repair and it will cost $1845 to fix it.

100 Market St21-058986 6/5/2021   8:30:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 06/08/2021  at 08:12 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 100 Market St at the 
Republic Parking Lot/Garage.  The victim said she left her vehicle parked there last Saturday around 8:30 pm and it stayed 
parked there for a couple hours before she left to go home in it.  However, she didn’t discover any damage on it until the next day 
(Sunday) around noon after she got home. She said there was a dent and scuff marks on the passenger side rear door and she 
believes it must have happened while it was parked there.  There is no proof at this time of how the damage was done or if it was 
intentional or accidental.  She said no estimates have been done yet. This report was taken by phone.   
Vehicle Info: 2014 Cadillac SRX

3216 E 51st St21-059399 6/1/2021  10:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 06/09/2021  at 08:42 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 3216 E. 51st St.   Mrs. Harris 
says that sometime between 2200 hours last night and 0400 this morning, an unknown party entered her 2019 Mirage and stole 
her wallet and its contents.  She says the trunk is broken and believes the unknown got in through it.
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